
www.goldbarcl.com jan. 2009

GOLD  BAR
COM MUNITY NEWSLETTER

FAMILY FUN DAY
Sunday, February 15, 2009 
Gold Bar Hall
Fundraising Kick-off!
• All proceeds go toward the Gold Bar Building 
 project
• 3D architectural concept drawings of our new hall 
 will be on display
• Always doing our part: Food Bank donations 
 gratefully accepted

6:00-11:00 pm • Chili & Hot Dog dinner
Tickets: Adults $10 / 12 yrs & under $6
 2 yrs & under Free
• Pie eating contest with BIG prizes (tba)! 
 Categories: Guys, Gals, Teens 13-17, Children 8-12
• 50/50 Draw & more
• Cash bar: beer, wine, coolers, pop

4:00-6:00 pm • Silver Collection
• Horse-drawn wagon rides
• Skating
• Kids’ activities & games
• Hot chocolate

For tickets and to register for the pie-eating con-
test, please contact Trudy Berry 780-465-2243
or tjberryfam@shaw.catjberryfam@shaw.ca

Gold Bar Community League 
Executive Phone List 2009
President Murray 780-634-2888
Vice-President Isabella 780-466-3895
Secretary Heather 780-469-3959
Treasurer Nicole 780-440-2017
Financial Director Jerry 780-469-5650
Bookkeeper Diane 780-468-2534
Summer programs Sondi 780-468-2237
Memberships Karen 780-465-7294
Social Director Trudy 780-465-2243
Scouts Lorna 780-465-5594
Bingo: Fort Road Lise 780-468-1310
           Parkway Charlene 780-468-0033
           Phoning Lorna 780-465-5594
Hall rentals Marshall 780-469-2597
Bldg. Comm. Chair Laurie 780-468-1272
Director at Large Pat 780-465-7890
Newsletter & Sign Stacey 780-465-0486

Focusing on Community 
Safety Information evening
Focusing on Community 
Safety Information evening
Focusing on Community 

Attention! All Southeast Edmontonians are invited 
to network, listen and learn about community safety 
resources for personal and community safety. Share 
your concerns and issues and learn and share strate-
gies to deal with such concerns, and to help us feel 
safe in our own backyard.

This informative evening will take place 
Tuesday, January 20th, from 7:30-9:00 pm 
at Vimy Ridge High School Gym.

If you would like more information and/or to register
please contact Susan Dack, CRC, at either 
780-496-1470 or susan.dack@edmonton.caBabysitting Registry

Our Community League has a babysitting 
registry with a roster of local young people 
willing to babysit on a casual basis. 
Call Lil at 780-466-4060 and she will put you 
in touch with someone offering babysitting 
services.

Newsletter Submissions
If you have a submission for the Gold Bar Newsletter, please call Stacey at 780-465-0486
or e-mail at: littleherbrik@shaw.ca.
The deadline for the February newsletter is 9:00 pm, February 2, 2009.

You can also contact me if you need to post a message on the community sign located at 106 Ave. & 47 St. 

You can access community information and events on the Gold Bar website at: www.goldbarcl.comwww.goldbarcl.com

Seniors in need of shoveling
Need help fi nding low cost workers to clear 
your sidewalks? Phone the seniors centre listed 
below after a snowfall and ask about their 
snow shoveling assistance program. You will 
be matched with a pre-screened worker who 
will provide reasonable rates and is interested in 
helping seniors.

Seniors Association of Greater Edmonton 
(SAGE) 780-423-5510

Broken playground equipment
Call 780-469-7320 to report broken or 
dangerous playground equipment.



The members of the building committee would like to express our appreciation for 
the ongoing support from the community. To those of you who have expressed to 
me or any member of the committee a desire to get involved in the project, please 
contact me at 780-909-4903 or scottlb@telus.net, or contact Trudy at 780-465-2243 
or tjberryfam@shaw.catjberryfam@shaw.ca.
Laurie Scott 
Chair, Gold Bar Building Committee

Gold Bar Building Commitee Update

Cell Phone 
Collection Fundraiser
The 70th Gold Bar Scout Group is participating in 
Pitch-In Canada’s National Cell Phone Collection 
Program. We are collecting all cell phones, new or 
old, broken or working, any brand and all operating 
systems, also all Personal Digital Assistants (PDA’s). 
They are acceptable with or without the battery. 
The phones are sent to PhoneBack Canada, where 
they are refurbished or remanufatured for re-use 
in developing countries where they rely on wire-
less communications. Any phones that cannot be 
refurbished are recycled to recover reuseable materi-
als. We receive $1.00 for every Cell phone and PDA 
returned to PhoneBack Canada. We have collection 
boxes at the following locations:
  Gold Bar School, 10524 - 46 Street
  Great Hair Day, 7209 A - 101 Avenue
If you have any questions please call Delia at 
780-468-2276 or Lorna at 780-465-5594.

Gold Bar Preschool
Gold Bar Preschool is currently accepting new regis-
tratons. This dynamic parent cooperative preschool 
operates Monday, Wednesday and Friday mornings 
from 9:00-11:30 in Gold Bar School, Room 15. Our 
excellent teacher, Ms. McCubbin, has a Bachelor 
degree in Elementary Education from the University 
of Alberta, with a minor in Physical education, and 
has national coaching certifi cation. A non-refund-
able fee of $30 is required to register. Fees are as 
follows: Two days a week - $180 per three month 
term ($60 per month); three days a week - $240 per 
three month term ($80 per month). Your child must 
be three years old and toilet trained to attend. For 
more information, or to register, please call Ashley at 
780-462-1963. We’d love to have some new friends 
join us!

Edmonton 3-1-1 Service
Citizens can call 3-1-1, 24-hours a day, every 
day of the year for access to City of Edmonton 
information, programs and services!

Within Edmonton city limits, dial 3-1-1
Outside of Edmonton city limits 780-442-5311

Services available from 3-1-1
Citizens can access a range of information and 
services from the 3-1-1 agent including:
• Booking City of Edmonton inspections
• General information
• Facility scheduling information
• Program registration
• Purchasing a pet license
• Registering a bylaw complaint
• Transit information

Dialing 3-1-1
Callers will be greeted by a 3-1-1 agent. A majority 
of callers to 3-1-1 will fi nd that the agent is able to 
assist them with their call through completion. In 
other cases the details of the call will be forwarded 
to the appropriate department for completion of 
service.

Non-emergency calls only
3-1-1does not replace 9-1-1. Anyone requiring fi re, 
ambulance, police emergency assistance must call 
9-1-1 for emergency assistance. All non-emergency 
police numbers remain unchanged.

Upcoming BINGO Dates
Please check your calendars and volunteer for 
any of these upcoming Bingo dates:

PARKWAY
Wednesday, January 21, 2009
Saturday, February 14, 2009
Friday, April 17, 2009
Tuesday, May 12, 2009
Monday, June 15, 2009
Thursday, July 9, 2009
Wednesday, August 12, 2009

FORT ROAD
Friday, February 6, 2009
Saturday, February 28, 2009
Sunday, March 8, 2009
Thursday, March 26, 2009
Wednesday, May 20, 2009
Thursday, June 11, 2009
Wednesday, June 17, 2009

As always, your help is appreciated by the Gold 
Bar Community.


